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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Introduction

In the past year we have continued to enjoy the excellent playing environment at the Tyneside Badminton Centre, staging all of our tournament events and matches there. The Centre seems to be even more popular with clubs and casual players and we hope that this popularity will encourage more people to take up and enjoy badminton not only at the centre but throughout the county.

General Matters

In April this year Adrian Christie, Chief Executive of Badminton England, as part of his “meet the counties consultation initiative” made the long journey north to attend a joint meeting with Durham CBA and Northumberland Badminton Association, held at the Tyneside Badminton Centre. It was an interesting session where, after an informative update by Adrian, on the current position at Badminton England, there was an exchange of ideas as to how Badminton England and the Counties could best develop badminton in the future. It will be interesting to see what comes out of the countrywide consultation and how this might shape badminton in the next few years. More information is expected to be made available at the Badminton England County Conference to be held at Milton Keynes at the end of October.

With regard to our own initiative to develop badminton in the county we are still working on how to best engage with young players, who have been introduced to badminton at school. We need to create sustainable pathways for youngsters to start playing in our clubs and to also participate in performance training if they wish to pursue a competitive career in our sport. We realise that in this development “one size will not fit all”, as different areas in the county have developed different ways of providing “out of school” badminton opportunities for youngsters. To aid this junior development we have set up a “Junior Forum” facilitated by Steve Porter. This will function along with but separate from his senior clubs group, both groups providing the chance to exchange information and find out what is happening throughout the county.

As previously noted, holding our AGM closer to the end of the competitive season allows us to deal with any issues that have arisen during the season, whilst they are still fresh in everyone’s minds. It also gives us the opportunity to put in place any changes in good time for the next season. It is proposed, like last year, that the accounts be presented to an EGM to be held immediately before the League AGM scheduled for early in September.

Again this year, without wishing to duplicate the information set out by others in this Annual Report, I would like to use my report to mention and thank our great band of “county volunteers” and also note areas of concern.

Starting with the group who organise our County Competitions and Leagues, (Juniors, Seniors and Veterans), thanks go to Richard Taylor, Steve Abbott, Muriel Burgess, Alison Thompson, Steve Porter and Andrew McGill. Steve and Andrew, who organise the Graded Events, would welcome help from a few more clubs prepared to run tournaments.

A big thanks to all the members of the Management Committee, with special mention to Norma (supported by Mike) and Julie for their dedicated work in keeping the administration and the finances of the Association under control.

A huge thank you must also be given to all of the volunteers who keep our clubs going, without you the County wouldn’t survive!

Thanks also to the Badminton England Staff, especially Lynsey, for all their hard work in helping to promote badminton in our area. Lynsey no longer works for Badminton England and we wish her well in her new career in Basketball. Staffing structures at Badminton England seem to be in a continual state change and we wait to see how the latest changes affect our county.

Well done to the Management, staff and volunteers at the Tyneside Badminton Centre, especially Mike Woodward, for helping us hold our events at the Centre. 

Now for my usual rallying call, looking at the massive amount of work that the association is carrying out, it is even more apparent that if we wish to progress the development of badminton in our region and particularly with our opportunities at the Tyneside Badminton Centre, we need more volunteer support. Thank you to those that have stepped forward to help this year and to all of you that have continued to “put in the hours”. As in previous years, can I again appeal for more volunteer help? Please contact Norma, Richard, myself or any member of the Management Committee if you feel that you may be able to commit some time, however small, to help our efforts.

Please read all of the contents of the Annual Report, it contains a wealth of detail regarding the work and achievements of the Association in 2014/15 and please also make it readily available to all of your members. If you have any questions on the content please feel free to raise them with the appropriate chairperson, or any member of the Management Committee.

I hope you have an enjoyable summer and come back refreshed and looking forward to a rewarding and successful 2015/16 season.

SECRETARY’S REPORT
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 2014-2015

The Management Committee consisted of the President, Chairman, Hon. Secretary, Hon. Treasurer, and 8 other members, all elected at the last Annual General Meeting.  Members have been responsible for the following duties as well as all serving on various Sub-Committees and other Groups.

	R. Pearson
	President. 

	
	

	D. Gray
	Chairman, represents NBA at Community Badminton Network (CBN) Management Committee meetings, BE Liaison Officer for Northumberland Performance Centre.  

	
	

	Mrs N. Waterfield
	Hon. Secretary, represents NBA at CBN Management Committee meetings, Officer of North Tyneside Badminton Partnership (CBN). 

	
	

	Miss J. Brown
	Hon. Treasurer.

	
	

	S. Abbott
	Vice Chairman, Competition Co-ordinator, County Match Secretary, Chairman of Senior County Selectors, Secretary and Referee of Northumberland Restricted Championships and Upper Divisions Tournament, Referee of North East Gold and Silver Tournaments, Northumberland Open Masters (Veterans) Tournament and U19 Tournament, County Representative at BADMINTON England General Meetings, Chairman of Northumberland Performance Centre.

	
	

	S. Porter
	Clubs Co-ordinator, Secretary of North East Gold and Silver Tournaments, Secretary and Referee of NBA Graded Tournaments.

	
	

	S. Sharp & R. Wetherell 
	Coaching Co-ordinators. (admin assistance provided by D Gray & M Waterfield)

	
	S Sharp = Schools.

R Wetherell = Performance (Head Coach of Northumberland Performance Centre), Junior County Selector, Senior County Selector.

	
	

	R. Taylor
	Business Sub-Committee Co-ordinator, Junior County Co-ordinator, Junior Fixtures Co-ordinator, Junior County Selector, Secretary and Referee of BADMINTON England Junior Age Group Tournaments, Secretary and Referee of Northumberland Junior Restricted Championships, member of BADMINTON England Calendar Committee.

	
	

	Mrs A. Thompson
	Senior Leagues Secretary and Referee, Senior County Selector.

	
	

	M. Waterfield
	Hon. Assistant Secretary, Registration Secretary, represents NBA at CBN Management Committee meetings, Officer of North Tyneside Badminton Partnership (CBN).  

	
	

	M. Woodward
	Child Welfare Officer, Secretary and Referee of Junior Super Series, Officer of Newcastle Badminton Partnership (CBN).

	
	


ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP

Last season there were 24 Senior Clubs affiliated to this Association and also to BADMINTON England (in the case of Berwick Springhill Club, to Badminton Scotland), and 6 Junior Clubs (Berwick Juniors are linked to the Springhill Club and affiliated to Badminton Scotland ) including the Northumberland Performance Centre.

Playing in our Leagues last season were 3 Durham Clubs affiliated to Durham County Badminton Association. 

As well as the above affiliated clubs, a number of clubs/groups not affiliated to BADMINTON England, have registered with NBA and have paid a County registration fee.  Their details appear on the NBA website.  These clubs are:

Senior – Alnwick BC, Ponteland Adults, Whitley Bay Social BC

Junior – Ponteland Juniors, Walbottle Juniors, Willowburn Wolverine Junior Club, Alnwick

Various clubs have their own successful Junior sections, including Newcastle Medicals, Morpeth Riverside, and Hexham BC.  There are still a number of other organised clubs/groups throughout the County, both Senior and Junior, which NBA will endeavour to contact and support.

Whitley Bay Social BC, which developed from the former Whitley Bay BC, has continued to be a highly successful and popular casual Pay and Play group, regularly attracting over 20 casual players on Friday evenings.  A number of other clubs have clearly been struggling to survive during the season due to falling numbers and increased costs.

WEBSITE

Please note that the results of many events and matches can be found on the NBA website, as well as a huge amount of other information:

www.northumberlandbadminton.org

Northumberland Badminton Association is most grateful to Andy McGill for managing our County’s excellent website.  Thanks also must go to all other contributors who regularly update information.  Anyone who has news items/information for the website should in the first instance contact the Hon Secretary.

BUSINESS SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT

The principal objective of this Sub-Committee is to provide business support to the Association’s Management Committee and with this as its aim the Terms of Reference for the Sub-Committee cover the following: 

· managing the Association’s finances;

· reviewing other Sub-Committees’ business plans;

· considering how to cover any income shortfalls;

· generating additional sources of income;

· managing the website;

· marketing and publicity; and 

· reviewing the Development Plan.

Last year it was reported that the Management Committee had been concerned that the Association’s finances had been running at a deficit over a number of previous seasons and had given the Business Sub-Committee a brief to review the finances with a view to moving towards break-even.  In the event, the accounts for 2013/14 had showed a surplus of nearly £5k.  Although the Sub-Committee has only met once formally over the last year, periodic reviews of the two main areas of the Association’s finances, the senior and junior team and tournament play, are now carried out by the relevant co-ordinators and we are confident that this is helping us move away from any regular deficits.  However, we do acknowledge that we will need to generate some additional funds: our Fund-Raising Sub-Group has lost key personnel over the last couple of years and we hope to regenerate this and to encourage new input from parents and active senior players in the organisation of social events, draws, raffles and bag-packs.

The Management Committee decided last July to change the financial year end to 31st July.  Accordingly, the period of account for 2014/15 will cover a 16-month period.  This change has been made to fit the financial year more to the badminton calendar but was really made possible by our move away from Benfield. 

A recent meeting with the BE Chief Executive has indicated how important marketing of our sport could be both for our Association and for the sport nationally.  Our progress in this area has been very limited so far and we need players or members who have particular expertise to become more involved.  We would also welcome contact with anyone who works for or has contact with any business that might be interested in discussing some form of sponsorship.

CLUBS/JUNIOR SUB-COMMITTEE REPORT

Senior Clubs

Again this season, In general, feedback from the senior clubs reported a good season and most things ran smoothly. 

Facilities continue to be an on-going challenge for clubs as costs continue to rise and availability of halls seems to be becoming smaller in choice. Blyth Tynedale reported they have lost their existing hall and will be moving to a new venue for the following season, but due to costs have had to reduce to only one club night per week. Most other clubs report rising costs which impact on rising club memberships fees.

League rules: a full season with the “nominating six players” ruling, in preparation for allowing two teams in the same division, has now completed. Clubs reported that it’s been a challenge to fulfil fixtures for lower teams. Although clubs have struggled, it was in general felt we are still heading in the right direction in implementing the new format. We all look forward to seeing how this will fully play out during the following season, and reviewing the process after the first year. All clubs felt no other rule changes are required as all seemed to be working fine.

Rearranging matches has been less problematic for the league secretary this year but some clubs are confused by the inconsistency in the ruling. The same rule of that after 1st October clubs WILL NOT be allowed to rearrange matches once on the calendar will continue to be used. Only in exceptional circumstances, and only with the league secretary’s permission, can a match be moved in the calendar.

It was a delight to see the biggest turn out yet for this sub-committee and the clubs supporting not only the league structure, but also themselves to develop the badminton we deliver in Northumberland. 

Junior Clubs

This year has seen the development of mirroring the success of the season clubs forum to the junior structure in Northumberland. So in April 2015 we commenced with the first junior clubs forum. This, not unlike the senior clubs, has started with a small collection of the junior clubs organisers to share common views and interests that each club experiences. 

The junior clubs demonstrated that a healthy interest continues in kids wanting to playing badminton in clubs, and having a competitive outlet of the ‘super series’ for their club is great. 

With the review of junior badminton in Northumberland continuing, all junior clubs are positive in producing a pathway forward to a cohesive structure for junior delivery in our area. 

COMPETITIVE PLAY REPORT 2014-15

Senior County 

This was the last season that the Senior County Championships would follow a home and away fixture format, with sections of 5 teams playing the best of 15 rubbers. Season 2015-16 sees a revamp of the competition with the introduction of 8 team sections in the regional divisions with all fixtures taking place on 3 sacrosanct weekends in the season at centralised venues for each section. 

Matches will now be best of 11, 2 of each discipline with an extra men’s singles. The Premiership of 10 teams is retained but Division 1 is split into two 8 team sections, North & South with play-offs at the end of the season to determine Division 1 Champions, the remaining divisions will comprise 4, 8 team sections except the lowest where there will definitely be an odd number of teams next season. Northumberland will host the new Division 4 North and half of Division 3 North at the Tyneside Badminton Centre.

The sacrosanct dates are Saturday 7th November and the weekends of 12th & 13th December and 30th & 31st January 2016.

1st Team
The first team came a creditable third in Division 3 North, a position helped by the return of two past county champions in Kristian Stuart and Steve Swan. Sarah Renton was unable to play because of the French ban which, although rescinded just before Christmas, is now back in place due to a legal challenge having been made. We missed Kate McGill for the season and Victoria Brewis also decided to play for Yorkshire where she has been at college for a number of years, and has been rewarded by appearances for the 4th, 3rd and 2nd teams, the latter in Division 1. Philip Pahatouridis and Garrylee McMullen both made their first team debuts. 

Division 3 North:- 
	Teams
	P
	W
	L
	F
	A
	Pts

	Ulster
	8
	8
	0
	80
	40
	20

	Lothian
	8
	5
	3
	72
	48
	16

	Northumberland
	8
	3
	5
	56
	64
	11

	Cheshire 2
	8
	2
	6
	48
	72
	7

	Notts 2
	8
	2
	6
	44
	76
	6


Results 
	Date 
	Opposition 
	Venue 
	Result 

	19/10/14
	Notts 2
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Won 10-5

	15/11/14
	Cheshire 2
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Won 10-5

	14/12/14
	Lothian
	Queen Margaret Univ.Edinburgh EH21 6UU 1300
	Lost 2-13

	21/12/14
	Cheshire 2
	UCEA, 164 Whitby Rd., Ellesmore Port, CH65 6EA 1300
	Lost 7-8

	25/01/15
	Notts 2
	Chilwell Olympia, Nottingham NG9 5HR 1300
	Lost 7-8

	01/03/15
	Lothian
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Won 9-6

	21/03/15
	Ulster
	Tyneside BC 1400
	Lost 6-9

	22/03/15
	Ulster
	Tyneside BC 1000
	Lost 5-10


Opposition in the new Division 2 North next season will be Cheshire 2, Glasgow 2, Lancs 2, Lancs 3, Lothian, Ulster & Yorks 4 and matches will be played at York RI and Huddersfield.

2nd Team

A tough season for the second team who finished bottom of Division 4 North having been promoted, not helped by losing all 4 ladies to the firsts! Only registered one victory but were unfortunate to lose two matches 8-7 which ultimately made all the difference.
Division 4 North:- 
	Teams
	P
	W
	L
	F
	A
	Pts

	Durham
	8
	7
	1
	79
	41
	18

	Lothian 2
	8
	6
	2
	77
	43
	17

	Cumbria
	8
	5
	3
	66
	54
	15

	Yorkshire 5
	8
	1
	7
	40
	80
	6

	Northumberland 2
	8
	1
	7
	38
	82
	4


Results 
	Date 
	Opposition 
	Venue 
	Result 

	12/10/14
	Lothian 2
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Lost 7-8

	26/10/14
	Durham
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Lost 3-12

	16/11/14
	Cumbria
	University of Cumbria, Carlisle CA1 2HH 1200
	Lost 4-11

	30/11/14
	Yorkshire 5
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Won 9-6

	11/01/15
	Cumbria
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Lost 5-10

	18/01/15
	Yorkshire 5
	Hull BC, HU5 4ED 1200
	Lost 7-8

	15/02/15
	Lothian 2
	Queen Margaret Univ. Edinburgh EH21 6UU 1300
	Lost 0-15

	29/03/15
	Durham
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Lost 3-12


Opposition in the new Division 3 North next season will be Cumbria, Durham, Isle of Man, Lothian 2, Notts 2, Notts 3 & Yorks 5 and matches will be split between TBC and a venue in Notts/Yorks.
3rd Team

A good season for the third team who finished third in Division 6 North, only losing twice to the winners Derbyshire 3. The team again fulfilled its’ major function, that of being a bridge between junior and senior county, and no fewer than 10 players made their senior debuts. All members of the ICT squad appeared at least once. [Congratulations to the ICT Team which finished 21st overall, the highest position achieved since 2003].

Division 6 North:- 

	Teams
	P
	W
	L
	F
	A
	Pts

	Derbyshire 3
	6
	5
	1
	55
	35
	14

	Cheshire 3
	6
	3
	3
	57
	33
	12

	Northumberland 3
	6
	4
	2
	50
	40
	9

	Leicestershire 4
	6
	0
	6
	18
	72
	1


Results 
	Date 
	Opposition 
	Venue 
	Result 

	19/10/14
	Leics 4
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Won 13-2

	09/11/14
	Cheshire 3
	UCEA, 164 Whitby Rd., Ellesmore Port, CH65 6EA 1300
	Won 9-6

	07/12/14
	Derbyshire 3
	Rolls Royce SC Derby DE24 9HY, 1200
	Lost 5-10

	08/02/15
	Cheshire 3
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Won 9-6

	01/03/15
	Derbyshire 3
	Tyneside BC 1330
	Lost 5-10

	22/03/15
	Leics 4
	Babington Community College LE4 0SZ, 1300
	Won 9-6


Opposition in the new Division 4 North next season will be Cumbria 2, Durham 2 and a new team in Lanarkshire 2. In this smaller section, teams will play each other twice. 

The County Match Secretaries’ meeting that will confirm our teams sections for next season is being held on May 9th this year.  

County Restricted

The annual “Restricted” tournament, restricted in the sense that only those people qualified for Northumberland can enter, saw some 50 players competing and included former champions in Steve Swan and Kristian Stuart returning to the fray for the first time in some years. With defending champions Richard Eaton and Rob Wetherell absent through injury, Tom Appleyard seized his chance to become a double men’s champion for the first time, a feat matched by Sarah Renton in the ladies, the mixed being her 6th win in a row with Malcolm Lightbown.
County Restricted champions for the 2014-15 season were:-

Men’s Singles:- Tom Appleyard

Men’s Singles Plate:- Sam Moore

Men’s Doubles:- Tom Appleyard & Steve Swan  

Ladies Doubles:- Sarah Renton & Hilda Carr

Mixed Doubles:- Malcolm Lightbown & Sarah Renton 

‘Uppers’

The annual “Uppers” Tournament took place at the Tyneside Badminton Centre in February with a much smaller entry than for some years, primarily due to a plethora of injuries amongst the senior players. Philip Pahatouridis took the opportunity to secure his first senior title. The mixed doubles was notable for a 7th title for Malcolm Lightbown & Sarah Renton, and a 10th overall for Malcolm!

“Uppers” champions for the 2014-15 season were:-

Mens Singles:  Philip Pahatouridis

Mens Doubles:
Kristian Stuart and Steve Swan
Ladies Doubles:  Sarah Renton and Vicky Brewis
Mixed Doubles:  Malcolm Lightbown & Sarah Renton 

Senior Silver

On the national front, we again staged a Northumberland Senior Silver, this being one of some 20 such tournaments nationally. Malcolm Lightbown & Sarah Renton defended their title without loss of a set, taking the final against 11th ranked Alex and Kristen Marritt.

The quality of the entry was as good as ever, the pick of the finals being between 11th and 14th ranked Josh Young and Alex Marritt and it was the latter who defied his 35 years to take it 24-22 in the third! Sarah Renton and Vicky Brewis also made the Ladies final but went down to Helena Lewczynska & Serna Midha in the final in two tight sets.

Senior Gold

The Northumberland Championships, part of the Badminton England Senior Gold Circuit, again took place in early January with a smaller entry than normal across the 5 disciplines but still featuring 4 of the top 20 players in England. Top England U19 James Farmer secured the men’s singles title in an all Yorkshire final against Josh Young. Local success came from Sarah Renton, defending the title she won for the third time with Helen Davies last year, this time partnered by Vicky Brewis and they held on well to take it 21-19 in the decider!

Under-19 International Tournament

Despite securing a move of date in the international calendar, the International Team Tournament was again not held this season with neither the regular Swedish visitors nor Scotland able to field teams. This severely impacted the size of the entry for the second season and, with no likelihood of international teams being available next season, it has been decided with great regret to discontinue staging this tournament. Having run for some 40 seasons and, with its’ winners boasting just about every senior England international of recent years, it is sad to see it go but we should celebrate the contribution it has made to the development of international players and congratulate all those local volunteers who have been involved over the years.

Graded Tournaments

In addition to the Restricted and Uppers Tournaments mentioned above, which double as A&B grade tournaments, a further 8 graded tournaments were staged during the season including 2 singles only events. This is the same number that we ran last season and we are indebted to Andy McGill and Steve Porter for all their heard work in supporting these. 

Numbers have been down across the season overall but, with a concerted marketing effort from Steve Porter, the most recent doubles tournament did boast an entry of 38 players, the majority in their first tournament. Graded Tournaments were reviewed at the last Competitive Play Board and it was agreed to maintain a similar programme for next season with a similar marketing focus to see if the entries can be re-energised.

We do urgently need support in this area, and I would ask all clubs to consider staging a graded tournament. There will be plenty of support available from us to help and you can make money for your club as a result.

Masters (Veterans) Tournament

The 15th anniversary of the Northumberland Veteran’s Challenge again featured over 100 entrants across most age groups from Over-35 to Over-70. The standard was again excellent with over 20 current English internationals, one group of 5 in the Over-60 mixed doubles featuring the current All-England champions, this year’s world champions and last year’s world champions. That it continues to maintain such prominence when only a ‘B’ ranked tournament is testimony to the hard work of Muriel Burgess.

PROPOSED SENIOR TOURNAMENT DATES 

The following dates for season 2015-16 are set with sanction having been gained from BadmintonEngland for the regular senior circuit tournaments:- 

25th, 26th, & 27th September – County Restricted

10th & 11th October – Senior Silver

31st October – Senior Bronze (new tournament). 

13th, 14th & 15th November - Masters

16th & 17th January – Senior Gold 

26th, 27th & 28th February – ‘Uppers’

LEAGUE SECRETARY’S REPORT

Thanks to Andy McGill’s ‘behind the scenes’ work, another highly competitive season has been visible online to all.  

A total of 24 clubs were represented throughout the period, 1 down on last year, with 90 teams competing in the leagues.

36 teams competed in 8 Mixed Doubles Leagues
down 3

37 teams competed in 8 Men’s Doubles Leagues


17 teams competed in 3 Ladies Doubles Leagues
up 2

Out of a possible 341 matches, 18 were conceded, 8 Mixed (4 from 1 club), 4 Men’s and 8 Ladies.

Note that it is up to the HOME team to contact the away team.  Do not rely on email or text, either ask for receipt of mail or return text, as assuming these ‘non verbal’ methods are getting through has caused problems.  Ideally SPEAK to the opposition!

Some new and other repeated problems from last season

Although it is the home team’s responsibility to provide me with copies of their match cards, this season has been particularly bad for matches not being submitted online, resulting in me chasing both teams for results. It is not the away team’s responsibility to keep a record of the match scorecard in order to keep leagues up to date.  However, I have had to rely on opposition cards on several occasions.  Again, I have had to submit a match without names or scores.

Please remember that I require legible, fully completed cards, and please keep me updated on any changes in fixture dates. I have had to chase a few clubs about unplayed matches which, ultimately, I have found have been rearranged.  This creates a huge amount of work!  

Complaints about clubs rearranging matches have lessened.  Please refer to the league rules 3.4 and 3.5

Finally, congratulations to all of the trophy winners, in particular the teams who completed the season undefeated:

St Gabriels 

Mixed Premier 

St Gabriels

Mixed A

Jesmond Dene

Mixed C

Elmfield C

Mixed E

Signature

Mixed F

Elmfield A

Mens A

Medicals A

Mens C

Hexham A

Mens E
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DIVISION PREMIER DIVISION PREMIER DIVISION PREMIER

ST GABRIELS ST GABRIELS TELECOM

ELMFIELD ELMFIELD ST GABRIELS 

LNER TELECOM ELMFIELD

TELECOM NEWCASTLE UNI NCBC

JESMOND DENE HEXHAM NEWCASTLE UNIVERSITY

DIVISION A DIVISION A DIVISION A

NEWCASTLE UNI ST GABRIELS 'A' ELMFIELD 'A'

ELMFIELD 'A' ELMFIELD 'A' MEDICALS

RIVERSIDE LC BC TELECOM 'A' ST GABRIELS 'A'

MEDICALS LNER HEXHAM

BEWICKE OCEAN ROAD LNER

ST GABRIEL'S 'A'

DIVISION B

DIVISION B DIVISION B

JESMOND DENE

TELECOM ELMFIELD 'B' BLYTH TYNEDALE

BLYTH TYNEDALE NCBC RIVERSIDE LC BC

WHITLEY CHAPEL JESMOND DENE NLAND CLUB

SIGNATURE MEDICALS

HEXHAM ST GABRIELS 'B'

JARROW DIVISION C

DIVISION C

MEDICALS 'A'

JESMOND DENE A JESMOND DENE 'A'

RIVERSIDE LC BC LNER 'A'

WHITLEY CHAPEL WHITLEY CHAPEL

BLYTH TYNEDALE BEWICKE

NLAND CLUB

DIVISION D

DIVISION D

RIVERSIDE LC BC 'A'

MEDICALS 'A' BENFIELD BEARS

BEWICKE  NORHAM

JESMOND DENE 'B' NESLC (DSS)

BENFIELD BEARS   JARROW

DIVISION E

DIVISION E

HEXHAM 'A'

ELMFIELD 'C' NESLC (DSS) A

LNER 'A' PARKS

NORHAM 'A' JARROW 'A'

JARROW 

DIVISION F DIVISION F

SIGNATURE SIGNATURE

JARROW 'A' HOTSPUR

WHITLEY CHAPEL 'A' BLYTH TYNEDALE 'A'

PARKS BENFIELD COMMUNITY BC

BENFIELD BEARS 'A'

DIVISION G

LNER 'B' DIVISION G

RIVERSIDE LC BC 'A'

BEWICKE 'A' NORTHUMBERLAND CLUB 'A'

NESLC (DSS) WHITLEY CHAPEL 'A'

WALBOTTLE NOMADS

BENFIELD BEARS 'C'

NORTHUMBERLAND LEAGUES 2014/2015 results


JUNIOR COMPETITIVE PLAY

Recent reports have said that we need to do better to identify talent at an earlier age in order to develop a more regular flow of young players capable of progressing through the junior ranks each year, playing in age group tournaments and team events and then going on to press for places in the senior teams.  This is proving to be a rather slow process, although we are working on a revised approach which we hope will generate and develop more talent at a younger age.  However, at the other end of the junior age range, we have now started to produce several players who have played in the senior teams with some success.

Principal Team Events:-

For our older juniors, the climax of the season is always the Under 17 Inter-County Tournament (“the ICT” for short).  This year’s event was being celebrated as the 50th ICT, almost all of which have taken place at Nottingham University.  In recent seasons, we have tended to finish in the low 30s, as the general standard of all competing counties has increased: but this year we felt that our team was the strongest for some time and we were aiming higher.  The usual shortage of girls was even worse than normal and we took a chance only taking four instead of the usual five.  But the whole team were brilliant, producing Northumberland’s best performance since 2003 and finishing 21st.  They were able to travel home having won six of their last seven matches. 

This season we entered an Under 15 team in the Shires League as well as the Under 17, although we knew that availability of girls might be a problem.   Unfortunately, there were still insufficient players to compete at Under 13.  As it turned out, it was the Under 17s that struggled, partly because of clashes with the Senior teams’ fixtures, and they only had two wins, away to Cumbria and home to Lancashire 2nds.  Unfortunately, two matches had to be conceded.  The Under 15s had some closer matches and scored a good win over Lincolnshire.  The results were as follows:

Under 17 -

Lincolnshire:  

lost 0-12  (w/o)

Yorkshire 2nd:  

lost 2-18

Lancashire 2nd:  

won 14-6

Yorkshire 1st:

lost 1-19

Cheshire:  

lost  0-14  (w/o)

Cumbria:

won 15-0

Under 15 –

Lincolnshire:  

won 13-7

Yorkshire 2nd:  

lost 6-14

Lancashire 2nd:  

lost 7-13

Yorkshire 1st:

lost 0-20

Cheshire  2nd:  

lost  9-11

Lancashire 1st:

lost 5-15

We have maintained our membership of the North Midway League: this is played at Sheffield, does not feature any “Grade 1” players and limits the number of “Grade 2s”.  We did not have sufficient players to participate at the Primary and Under 12 events and were only able to go to the two Under 14 events, coming 8th overall of the 11 teams competing.  

In the Anglo-Scottish League events (run on our behalf by Foong Tham and Julie Brown (many thanks to them for that), our teams for the Under 12 and Under 14 events were augmented by some Durham players.  The Under 12 team also had to include some overage players which meant that matches had to be conceded, but they did score good wins and gained valuable experience.  The Under 14s and Under 16s both came 5th overall.  The Under 19s scored a couple of good wins but were out of the medals.

Other Team Events:–

Various pressures have reduced the number of other team events for us to enter.  Durham’s Under 15 and Under 17 events did not happen this season, nor did the Under 12 at Largs.  The loss of the latter was a real pity, as it is always a lovely event and is often the first overnight that the team members will have spent on a badminton team tournament.  We hope that it can make a comeback.

We will do our best to continue to run a range of team tournaments, as well as putting on individual tournaments at the full range of BE age groups.  We feel that we need to continue to do this, as our geographical location means that our juniors and their parents have to commit to considerable travelling just to get regular competitive experience: this is one of the biggest constraints facing us.  The availability of the new Tyneside Badminton Centre has been a great boon here and provides greater flexibility in the arrangement of events: many thanks to Mike Woodward and his three colleagues for bringing this magnificent centre into operation so well.

In conclusion here, I wish to record my thanks to the following coaches and team managers who have been such a great support over the season: Rob Wetherell, Martin Fagan, Tom Appleyard, Elizabeth Alam, Christine Railton and Chris Howard.  A great many thanks also to Geoff Bedford and Jim Smith, for their invaluable assistance in the running of the BE junior tournaments: thanks also to Zayeed Alam for co-ordinating the various raffles that have been held to boost junior finances.  And finally to the many parents who ferry the kids around and provide great support from the sidelines.

Individual Tournament Successes:-

A number of our Northumberland juniors have enjoyed successes on the BE tournament circuit.  Among those who have been keen to fly the county’s flag on the tournament circuit have been Lexie Howard, Emily Harrison, Anna Railton, Sarah Wilson, Ellie Roberts, Ashraf Alam, Jonathan Elsdon, Gyan Chadda, David Murray and Philip Pahatouridis.  There have probably been more medals won at BE events this year than in recent seasons.  Our Northumberland Bronzes were a particular success with medals won in most events, particularly at Under 17 and Under 15.

The Junior Restricted County Championships were held in September, although the Under 13s was deferred due to lack of numbers and will take place later in May: the Under 19 events involving the girls were not held.  All the winners are shown below:

	
	Under 19
	Under 17

	Girls singles
	Not played
	Sarah Wilson

	Boys singles
	Philip Pahatouridis
	Philip Pahatouridis

	Girls doubles
	Not played
	Ilia Hionidou & Sarah Wilson

	Boys doubles
	Kieran Parrinder & Garrylee McMullen
	Jonathan Elsdon

 & Philip Pahatouridis

	Mixed doubles
	Not played
	Lexie Howard & Philip Pahatouridis


	
	Under 15
	Under 13

	Girls singles
	Emily Harrison
	Yet to be decided

	Boys singles
	Ashraf Alam
	Yet to be decided

	Girls doubles
	Emily Harrison & Lexie Howard
	Yet to be decided

	Boys doubles
	Ashraf Alam & Andrew Howard
	Yet to be decided

	Mixed doubles
	Emily Harrison & Ashraf Alam
	Yet to be decided


The “Super Series”:-

The NBA Junior “Super Series” , which has taken place on five occasions during this season, has continued to bring together players from a number of the junior clubs as well as individual players throughout Northumberland (as well as from south of the River Tyne).  The basic concept is to introduce the children to competitive play with the emphasis being on singles and giving the players lots of matches during each of the five sessions.  Entry numbers have grown steadily during the season 2014/15 with an average of 45-50, and with a peak of 61 entries for one session.
In addition to producing individual singles and doubles winners, the singles results are calculated to produce an overall Junior Club winner. Previous winners have been: 

2010/11: Tyneside Sharks

2011/12: North Tyneside Badminton Academy
2012/13: Tyneside Sharks
2013/14: Morpeth Riverside
 

Based on singles results this year North Tyneside Badminton Academy were runners-up, but the deserved winners were Ryton.  Many congratulations to them on having achieved a consistently good performance throughout the season.
Center Parcs National Schools Championships:-

This season BADMINTON England once again invited Counties, clubs, CBNs etc to take over the running of the County and Regional Rounds of this highly successful competition.  Norma and Mike Waterfield organised and ran the Northumberland County Finals Round (at Blyth Sports Centre) on behalf of NBA, while Mike Woodward organised both the Tyne and Wear County Finals and the Regional Finals at the Tyneside Badminton Centre.  Two of the winning four schools from the Regional Finals going forward to the National Finals in May come from Northumberland.  The Key Stage 3 Boys’ team from Longridge Towers School in Berwick made history by becoming the first school from North Northumberland to make it through to the National Finals.  Also through to the National Finals are Cramlington Learning Village Key Stage 4 boys.  We wish both teams the very best of luck.

Awards for the 2014/15 Season:-

The Chairman of North Tyneside Council’s awards for the most promising Under 12s will be presented shortly.  This season’s winners are Rachel Bogan (for the second year running) from Ponteland, and Alex Sutherland from Whitley Bay.  We continue to be grateful to the Council for their kind support.

Decisions on the award of the Bob Forster salvers for the “most promising” juniors, and on the award of junior county colours, will be announced at the Junior Presentation Evening at the end of May. 

BADMINTON ENGLAND REPORT
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Northumberland Badminton Association Update – April 2015  


Introduction 


 


This report provides an update on work undertaken by Badminton England in the County of 


Northumberland for the period January to March 2015. You will see that the report adopts a new, 


and hopefully more user-friendly, format, but we would welcome any comments you have. 


 


Following on from the Chief Executive’s County tour, which is just under half way complete, we are 


very keen to explore ways of working more effectively with CBAs. We would, therefore, very much 


encourage you to engage with your regional team and identify ways of working together. In 


particular, there are a number of ways in which clubs, leagues, counties and Badminton England can 


work together to develop badminton locally and we are keen to help you take advantage of these 


opportunities. 


 


For you to identify relevant opportunities in your area you want to push/highlight – could include: 


 


 Capital investment – to improve facilities 


 Club support – including satellite clubs and Premier clubs 


 Greater engagement with CBNs and performance centres 


 Workforce plan – securing input into county workforce plans 


 


Feedback on the content of this update is welcome and should be directed, together with any 


queries, to myself. 


 


Tom Smith 


Regional Manager, North 


Badminton England 


07725 413543 


tomsmith@badmintonengland.co.uk  
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NATIONAL INFORMATION 


 601 sites signed up 


with 85% live 


 


COUNTYINFORMATION 


 6 Sites signed in 


Northumberland. 


 The Lakeside, Tyneside 


Badminton Centre, 


Hadrian and Parks 


Leisure Centres. 


 No Strings Badminton 


sessions are all being 


monitored this quarter 


to support the sessions 


 


 


 


 


NATIONAL INFORMATION 


 1590 sites signed up; 


1203 live with 31905 


players 


 


COUNTY INFORMATION 


 18 sites signed up in 


Northumberland CBA; 


all live. 


 Average of 30 unique 


participants in each 


SmashUp venue in 


Northumberland. 


 


 


 


 


NATIONAL INFORMATION 


 64 CBNs nationally 


 


COUNTY INFORMATION 


 Invested £7,260.00 


across the following 


CBN’s in 2014/2015 


 North Tyneside, 


Tynedale, Newcastle, 


South East 


Northumberland 


 


 


 


 


 


 


NATIONAL INFORMATION 


 Engaged with 2177 


secondary schools 


 32000 played in 


National Schools 


Championships 


 


COUNTY INFORMATION 


 46 Schools Engaged 


with Badminton 


programmes 


 850 young people 


involved in CPNSC 


Northumberland and 


Tyne & Wear  


 


 


 


 


 


NATIONAL INFORMATION 


 Coach Licensing 


Scheme Launched 


 


COUNTY INFORMATION 


North/T&W 


 10 SmashUp Activators 


 30 Active registered 


Level  1 coaches 


 42 Active registered 


Level 2 coaches 


 1 Active registered 


Level 3 Coach 


 6 registered Essentials 


Endorsed coaches 


 


 


 


 


NATIONAL INFORMATION 


 118 satellite clubs 


 59 HE officers in place 


 


COUNTY INFORMATION 


 2 satellite clubs at 


Bothal Middle School 


and Queen Elizabeth 


High School 


 Establishment of a new 


Para badminton 


session at John Watt 


Academy 


 Funding available for 


accredited clubs  


 


CBA UPDATE: NORTHUMBERLAND 


BE employed new 


Participation Manager to 


replace Michelle Wakelin. 


Starting end of May 2015. 


Smash Up after school club 


at Bothal Middle School in 


Ashington has attracted 


over 81 unique players 


 


BE are organising a Badminton 


funding workshop to support 


CBN’s and Clubs across region 


following feedback from CBA 


34 schools entered and played 


in the National Schools 


competitions in the 


Northumberland CBA region. 


BE working with Active 


Northumberland and Tyne 


& Wear Sport to develop 


workforce plans 


All Performances centres 


have completed review of 


recommendations, funding 


information to follow. 
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